
RCW 70.87.305  Private residence conveyances—Licensing 
requirements—Rules.  (1) The department shall, by rule, establish 
licensing requirements for conveyance work performed on private 
residence conveyances. These rules shall include an exemption from 
licensing for maintenance work on private residence conveyances 
performed by an owner or at the direction of the owner, provided the 
owner resides in the residence at which the conveyance is located and 
the conveyance is not accessible to the general public. However, 
maintenance work performed on private residence conveyances located in 
or at adult family homes licensed under chapter 70.128 RCW, assisted 
living facilities licensed under chapter 18.20 RCW, or similarly 
licensed caregiving facilities must comply with the licensing 
requirements of this chapter.

(2) The rules adopted under this section take effect July 1, 
2004.  [2012 c 10 § 50; 2004 c 66 § 3.]

Application—2012 c 10: See note following RCW 18.20.010.
Findings—2004 c 66: "The legislature finds that individuals 

performing conveyance work on private residence conveyances must be 
licensed by the department of labor and industries. However, the 
licensing requirements for this type of work need not be to the same 
level as those established for conveyance work in circumstances where 
the general public has access to the conveyances. The legislature 
further finds that the department of labor and industries should be 
given the authority to develop the licensing requirements for this 
type of work using the normal rule-making process established under 
chapter 34.05 RCW. Lastly, the legislature finds that private 
residence conveyance maintenance work that is performed by an owner or 
at the direction of the owner is exempt from licensing if the owner 
resides in the residence at which the conveyance is located and the 
conveyance is not accessible to the general public." [2004 c 66 § 1.]
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